President's Message

John Schnittgrund

I hope everyone had a very Merry Christmas and I am sure that 2022 will be better than 2021. I am a bit late with this message. I had to endure a speed bump caused by back surgery in early December. I want to thank the Board for the success of the Christmas Party. A lot of hard work and organization went into the party and they did a great job. The party was enjoyed by all..

We have obtained the 2022 salary schedule, for those interested in that information The old hires can expect a 2.0% raise Jan 1 and another 1.5% raise in July. That information should be available on the web site.

There is nothing new to report on the Pension Board meetings. Correcting issues is complete and the Board has decided that quarterly meetings will be held to conduct regular business. As always, if you need any questions answered call Laura Hall or me and we will get you the answers you need.

I want to welcome Mike Martinez and Hilda Lorandi to the Board for 2022. We are going to continue to work on keeping the retired family together. COVID and the disrespect for what we do make togetherness more Important. Supporting each other and keeping the lines of communication open is our primary objective. The Roster is currently at the printer and should be in your hands next month.

We will do what we can to make 2022 much better than 2021. Stay tuned and stay healthy and safe.